
Peter P. Leon Guerrero 
Director 
Bureau of Planning 
Government of Guam 
Agana, GU 96910 

Dear Mr. Leon Guerrero: 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
MATIOMAL OCEAN SERVICE 
OFFICE OF OCEAN AND COASTAL RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
Wo$hington, D.C. 2023S 

Thank you for your August 10, 1990 request to incorporate changes 
into the Guam Coastal Management Program (GCMP). We concur with 
your determination that the following changes constitute routine 
program impl~mentation and we approve their incorporation into the 
GCMP pursuant to 15 C.F.R. 923.84: Public Laws 15-36, 15-57 
(Sections 7 and 8), 15-61 (Section 1), 15-66 (Part 6, Section 3), 
15-97 (Section 4), 15-100 (Section 2), 15-140 (Section 13), 15-147 
(Section 10), 16-39, 16-62, 16-70, 16-77, 16-112 (Section 1), 17-
40, 17-86 (Section 5); 17-87, 18-32 (Section 14), 19-05 (Section 
112), 20-147, 20-151, and Executive Orders 79-20, 87-19, 87-36, 88-
22, 88-29, 88-30, ·89-5, 89-9, 89-10, 89-24, 89-31, 90-09, 90-10, 
90-13, 90-15. Federal consistency will apply to these changes when 
you publish notice of our approval. 

In the future, we urge you to submit program changes on a regular 
basis to avoid the accumulation of a similar backlog. Further, we 
encourage you to consider updating the GCMP Program Document to 
reflect the current program, including these program changes. If 
you have questions regarding the process for updating the program 
document, do not hesitate to contact Laurie McGilvray at (202) 673-
5130. 

Sincerely, 

J±::::.~ 
~ Director 


